

- 7.7** Fishery Management Committee: ***Dave Tatak***  
May 8th Frank Jakubicek of the IDNR conducted a fish study. Dave rode along with the team to identify fish species in the lake. Dave explained how the study was conducted. The IDNR concluded that both lakes are healthy and identified 13 fish species. Their report will be issued in the Fall.

Dave also passed out a form to each director for a creel study. This will help with stocking and the determination of the health of the lakes. He asked each director to distribute. Dave will send out a .pdf of the form to each director for their reference.

- 7.8** Annual Picnic/Meeting Committee: ***Joan and Maureen Lahey***  
July 28th will be the new date for the Picnic. Bingo will be added this year. Karen will send flyers for the Directors to print for their homeowners. Donations from each subdivision are to be between \$35-\$50. They will take volunteers as it gets closer.

- 7.9** Fundraising Follow-Up ***Joan and Maureen Lahey***  
No Report.

## **8. Old Business**

- 8.1** Channel Dredging Update  
Landscaping at Summers Park is on hold for now until the weather improves. A discussion followed regarding the homeowner's grievances about the park.
- 8.2** Weed Pickup Update  
There will be no weed pickup this year.
- 8.3** Sequoit Creek Outflow  
Tom talked to John Nelson of the Forest Preserve about the water flow. Because of an abundance of rain, it may be necessary to put out the "NO WAKE" signs. The Forest Preserve is also trying to control the beaver population. It was decided to put out the "NO WAKE" signs. It will be posted on the website and through an email.

## **9. New Business**

Talked to Jim Hammerlund about sending flowers for Tom Keefe's father.

## **10. Public Comments**

No Comments.

## **11. Notice of Next Meeting** - Next meeting is our June 21, 2018.

## **12. Adjournment** - Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. A motion to adjourn made by Laura Golonka; seconded by Gail Keefe.

## **13. Meeting of the Whole** - The meeting of the whole was held after the general meeting. The Agenda for the June 21, 2018 meeting was set.

## 6. Correspondence

**Tom Keefe**

Aquacide Company pellet brochures were provided by Jim Hammerlund.

## 7. Reports

7.1 President's Report:  
No Report.

**Tom Keefe**

7.2 Health Dept.:

**Gerry Urbanozo**

Gerry Urbanozo was unable to perform a survey of the lakes until weather improves.

7.3 Water Clarity:

**Dave Tatak**

Dave Tatak could not start the VLMP readings because of weather. He will start as soon as the weather gets better.

7.4 Plant and Algae Control

7.4.1 Herbicidal Treatment:

**Tom Keefe**

Tom explained the process of weed chemical treatments with Clarke Aquatic. Dave Tatak said LLMA is approved to start the chemical treatments. He also explained that Clarke Aquatic filed for an Ecocat study for Del Monte Gardens Association. The IDNR are concerned about three endangered pond weeds that are known to be in our lake and cannot be treated with chemicals. Gerry Urbanozo is working with Dave Tatak to resolve treating issues with Clarke Aquatic for individual homeowners. Karen Tatak will send out information to the Directors when Dave gets final information from Clarke Aquatic. Karen Tatak will send all directors Clarke Aquatic's contact information.

Clarke Aquatic is ready to treat the Asian Milfoil in East and West Loon Lakes when they get the okay from LLMA. Curly leaf is becoming more prevalent but will die off in June.

7.4.2 Harvesting:

**Jim Dvorak**

Equipment is ready to go for the season. The Temple Farm is going to sign a new contract for this season for weed disposal. A notice will be posted on the website about the elimination of weed pickup and disposal this year. (\$45/load is the cost and 25-30% of work time) June 1st will begin the harvester training and the harvester will be out cutting by June 15th.

7.5 Finance:  
No Report.

**Chuck Simpson**

7.6 Education/Website:  
No Report.

**Karen Tatak**

**LOON LAKE MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES**  
**Thursday, May 17, 2018**  
**Antioch Township Hall**  
**1625 Deep Lake Road**

**1. Call to Order**

***Tom Keefe***

The May 17, 2018 meeting of the Loon Lake Management Association was called to order at 7:40 p.m.

**2. Pledge of Allegiance**

**3. Roll Call**

***Karen Tatak***

The following board members were present: Tom Keefe, Karen Tatak, Dave Tatak, Gail Keefe, Jim Hammerlund, Theresa Keeley, Chuck Simpson, Chris Pyles, Marilyn Hughes, Virginia Wilson, Laura Golonka, Jim Dvorak, Mary Pat Jordan, Maureen Lahey, Jim Bowen, and visitors Glenna O'Doul of Lagoon and visitor, Gary Miller of Villa Rica.

**4. Minutes**

**4.1 April 2018:**

A motion to approve the April 2018 meeting minutes was made by Dave Tatak and seconded by Gail Keefe. All were in favor; motion carried.

**5. Treasurer's Reports**

***Jim Hammerlund***

**5.1 April 2018:**

The Treasurer's Reports were reviewed. A motion to accept the April 2018 Treasurer's Reports was made by Dave Tatak and seconded by Maureen Lahey:

Dave Tatak	Yes
Chuck Simpson	Yes
Gail Keefe	Yes
Marilyn Hughes	Yes
Theresa Keeley	Yes
Virginia Wilson	Yes
Chris Pyles	Yes
Laura Golonka	Yes
Jim Dvorak	Yes
Mary Pat Jordan	Yes
Maureen Lahey	Yes
Jim Bowen	Yes